






MichBio, the biosciences 

industry trade association 

and the official Michigan 

affiliate of the Biotechnol-

ogy Industry Organiza-

tion, along with its partner, 

Western Michigan Univer-

sity, held its 5th Annual 

Career Day in November, 

on the university’s campus. 

More than 100 high school 

students and their science 

teachers participated in 

tours and hands-on demon-

strations during the event to 

raise awareness of educa-

tional and career opportu-

nities in the biosciences.

WMU’s tandem Van de Graaff target room in the basement of Rood Hall.

The Van de Graaff Accelerator Lab with its operating particle accelerator 
(above), along with beam lines, target areas, and detectors (below) is used to 
do research with sub-atomic particles. During the MichBio visit, students learned 
from Dr. Paul Pancella and Dr. Asghar Kayani (pictured) how electrostatic forces 
are used to accelerate charged particles, how electromagnets are used to focus 
and direct beams of those particles, and why scientists need to use fast particle 
beams to study the inner workings of the atom.

Van de Graaff Accelerator
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Faculty
Manuel Bautista
Nora Berrah
Clement Burns
Sung Chung
Michael Famiano
Thomas Gorczyca
Dean Halderson
Charles Henderson
Emanuel Kamber
Asghar Kayani (Accelerator Director)
Kirk Korista
Arthur McGurn
Paul Pancella (Chair)
Lisa Paulius (Assistant Chair)
Alvin Rosenthal 
David Schuster
John Tanis
Alan Wuosmaa

Emeriti
Eugene Bernstein
Gerald Hardie
Dean Kaul
Robert Poel
Robert Shamu
Michitoshi Soga
 
Staff
Kerry Cochran
Benjamin Gaudio
Allan Kern
Lori Krum
Bob Scherzer
Rick Welch

Post-doctoral Research 
Associates
René Bilodeau
Li Fang
Vanessa Fivet
Matthias Hoener
Brendan Murphy
Dinesh Shetty

The Department of Physics Roster

Graduate Students
Abdel Naby, Shahin (Egypt)
Adams, Betty (Michigan)
Al-Amar, Mohammad (Jordan)
Al-Faify, Salem (Saudi Arabia)
Alshrari, Amal (Saudi Arabia)
Ayyad, Asma (Israel)
Baran, Jamie (Michigan)
Bedoor, Shadi (Jordan)
Chakraborti, Priyanka (India) 
De Silva, Samanthi (Sri Lanka)
Dissanayake, Amila (Sri Lanka)
Dumitriu, Ileana (Romania)
Dumitriu, Laurentiu (Romania)
Elhoussieny, Ehab (Egypt)
Elkafrawy, Tamer (Egypt)
Ganapathy, Subramanian (India)
Gao, Xuan (China)
Garratt, Elias (Michigan)
Giacherio, Brenna (Ohio)
Grineviciute, Janina (Lithuania)
Hamam, Khalil (Jordan)
Keerthisinghe, Darshika (Sri Lanka)
Kodikara, Ravin (Sri Lanka)
Lagha, Rahmah (Saudi Arabia)
Li, Chengyang (China)
Lighthall, Jonathan (Michigan)
Mamudi, William (Indonesia)
Marley, Scott (Michigan)
McCowen, Robert (Michigan)
Nandasiri, Manjula (Sri Lanka)
Rai, Buddhi (Nepal)
Senarath Dassanayake, Buddhika (Sri Lanka)
Stefanick, Trevor (Michigan)
Strong, Benjamin (Michigan)
Taibu, Rex (Malawi)
Tecos, George (Michigan)



Alumni Information Update
Please use this form to update our mailing list, and/or to let us know what you have been doing, and 
what you would like to see in future newsletters. Fill out any portion of the form below and return to: 
Newsletter Editor, Department of Physics, 1903 West Michigan Ave., Kalamazoo, MI 49008-5252

Name ______________________________________________________________________________
 
Home address _______________________________________________________________________

City____________________________ State_ _______________Zip____________________________

Home phone ___________________  Email _______________________________________________

Employer _________________________________ Job title __________________________________

Work address _______________________________________________________________________

City____________________________ State_ _______________Zip____________________________

If alumni, degree and year: _ ___________________________________________________________

Tell us more about yourself, and/or what you would like to see in future newsletters:

___________________________________________________________________________________ 	

___________________________________________________________________________________ 	

___________________________________________________________________________________ 	

___________________________________________________________________________________ 	

___________________________________________________________________________________ 	

___________________________________________________________________________________ 	

___________________________________________________________________________________ 	

___________________________________________________________________________________ 	

___________________________________________________________________________________ 	

Western Michigan University 
Department of Physics

1903 West Michigan Ave.
Kalamazoo, MI 49008-5252 

Office phone: (269) 387-4940
Office fax: (269) 387-4939

Check us out on the web at: www.wmich.edu/physics 
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Yes, I want to support the WMU Department of Physics!
I support the WMU Department of Physics with the following gift:
__$1,000	 __$500	 __$250	 __$100	 __$50	 __$25 	 $___Other

____I would like to become a special donor to the  
WMU Department of Physics with a gift of $_____
My gift is to be paid via:
_____ Check (payable to WMU Foundation: Physics)
_____ Credit card (check one)

____Mastercard ____Visa
Account #:_____________________________
Expiration Date:_ _______________________
Signature (required):_____________________

____Electronic Funds Transfer (instructions will follow)
____Please contact me about my giving plans.
Name:_ ______________________________________
Phone Number: (_____)_________________________

Please mail this completed form, along with your gift to:

Western Michigan University
WMU Foundation Office
1903 W. Michigan Ave.

Kalamazoo, MI 49008-5403

In a time when state funding is increasingly 
restricted, the support we receive from friends and 
alumni is vitally important. Such funds are used to 
take advantage of new or unbudgeted opportunities 
in order to enhance the teaching or the research 
of the department, or to assist students in achieving 
their educational and professional goals. Thank you 
for considering a gift to the WMU Department of 
Physics.

The WMU Foundation processes all gifts that come 
to the University and forwards 100 percent to the 
department. Michigan residents: Remember that 
50 percent of your gift to a Michigan University is 
returned to you as a tax credit on your state income 
tax (up to $200 for a single filer; $400 for joint 
filers).

Give online at www.wmich.edu/foundation/gift
(Indicate Department of Physics in The College of Arts and Sciences)
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